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Kia ora Parents & Caregivers, 

If you managed to come along to our primary production last week, 
I’m sure you’ll agree that it was a fantastic show.  There were plenty 
of proud parents, teachers and children as all those who performed 
displayed perseverance, dedication, teamwork and talent.   

A special congratulations to those who carried lead roles in the show.  
There were plenty 
of challenges 
along the way, but 
we were so proud 
of the way you 
overcame them 
and set such high 
standards with 
your singing, 
dancing and 
acting.  We really 
appreciate Patrice 
Williams and the 
team from 
Gobsmacked 
Productions who 
produced the show 
and trained our 
students.  They 
along with our 
committed 
teachers ensured 
that the whole 
event was a great 
success. 

Next week we are hosting the North Cluster schools for a social 
tournament where some Year 5/6 students will take part in a non-
competitive winter sports event.  

Kind regards, 

Marcus Norrish  
Head of Primary

Our Vision 
To be a Christian learning 

community of excellence where 
lives are transformed.

@BCPrimary

TERM 3  
key dates

North Cluster 
Have-a-go Sports Event 
Thursday 26th September 

Last Day Term 3 
Friday 27th September 

FIRST Day Term 4 
TUESDAY 15th October 



Spring has sprung! 
Lots of little green thumbs in the garden this 
week. Carrots pulled and broad beans gobbled 
up!

A great learning experience for all children and 
lovely to see them venturing in to pull a few 
weeds, watch the bees busy at their work and try 
new foods. 

Tennis for kids 
Peter O’Dea (NZT Competition Coach) presents a 
FUN 6 week tennis program, ideal for all levels of 
keen players. All games 
played mainly on smaller 
courts with shorter 
racquets and slower, softer 
balls. 

AGE: 5-13 years 
START:  Monday 21st Oct
TIMES:  3.25 - 4pm, 4 - 4.40pm, 4.40- 5.25pm 
WHERE: Bethlehem College Tennis Courts
COST: $70.00 for 6 week program (Mondays)
NB: No tennis Oct 28th Labour Day

Peter O’Dea
petero@sportbop.co.nz
Mob 0274944415 

Around the school
Basketball success 
Congratulations to our BC Breakers Basketball 
team.  This group of Year 5 and 6 students won 
their division after beating Tahatai Coast School 
in a nail-biting final!  Thanks to the coaches and 
all involved in supporting the team!

Physical restraint 
of students 
Sometimes it is necessary for teachers to 
physically restrain students. The Ministry of 
Education have guidelines in place as to how 
and when this could happen and the School has 
a corresponding procedure in place to deal with 
this situation, should it arise.

Girls Cricket 
We have a wonderful opportunity for 
girls in Years 3 to 6 to be part of 
Girls Cricket fun games and skills 
sessions.  These will be 
happening on Wednesday 
lunchtimes during Term 4.  
To sign your girls up for 
this, follow the link and 
complete the form.  SIGN UP HERE

https://form.jotform.co/92597315159871
mailto:petero@sportbop.co.nz
https://form.jotform.co/92597315159871
mailto:petero@sportbop.co.nz


 

 

 

Term 4 sports 
 

We’ve had a wonderful winter of sport and we now turn our thoughts to the summer codes. This is a 
great opportunity to try out a different code, keep fit and have some fun!  
 
Registrations for the following summer (Term 1 & 4) sports are now open.  Registration is completed 
online via the Bethlehem College website.  Go to www.beth.school.nz/, then go to Primary > 
Physical. 
  

SPORT YEAR GROUPS REGISTRATION 

Cricket 1 – 6 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To register visit: 
www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical/ 

 

Flippaball 3 – 6 

Futsal 3 - 6 

Gymnastics 
Registration is open for 
Thursday lunch time 
Gymnastic Academy lessons 
only. BC Gymnastic club will 
resume Term 1, 2020) 

2 - 6 

Rippa Rugby 1 - 6 

Volleyball 3 - 6 

 
 
Parent managers and coaches are always welcome and are in most cases crucial for teams to be formed. 
Please indicate your interest in either coaching or managing your child’s team on the registration page.  
 
We look forward to seeing plenty of BC kids playing sport this summer! 
 
BC Primary Office   
 

http://www.beth.school.nz/
http://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical/


NPL GO

Every Fr iday 4-6pm

1st November to 6th December

 

Bay Oval ,  Mount Maunganui

$30 per player

 

Al l  gear provided!

 

Alongside GoGir ls  Cr icket Programme.

More games and extra coaching.  

 

Each player receives special  coaching at

the games,  a shirt  to play in and a hat

to keep.

 

Br ing Yourself  or  a team of 6!

 

6 WEEK AFTERSCHOOL 
COACHING AND GAMES
 
YEAR 4-6 GIRLS
 

FOR QUERIES AND REGISTRATION

REBECCA@BOPCRICKET.CO.NZ OR 

021 312 784  

 

 



G IR L S  O N LY  CR IC KET

Rebecca Yee
021 312784

rebecca@bopcricket.co.nz

BOP CRICKET

GOGIRLS
Award Winning Programme Returns

WEEKLY TRAINING SESSIONS

START TERM 4 2019

We are happy to announce our popular Girls

cricket initiative is back next year! It is a

fundamental and cricket skills programme for year

4 to 6 girls. The programme involves weekly

coaching sessions leading up to a festival day

alongside the Test Match at Bay Oval 21st

November. 

FREE GIRLS SPORTS PROGRAMME

Please register your interest with Rebecca.



COMPUTER/MOBILE CODING
WHO
Bethlehem College students
in years 4 to 13. 

THE WAY TO SUCCESS
Our classes will help develop your young personÊs brain by 
teaching them advanced coding skills like how to make a 
computer/mobile/tablet website or application. We also include 
robots! Young people have an amazing capacity for learning and 
introducing them to technology coding while theyÊre young will help 
set them up for success in our increasingly digital world. Your child 
will learn to not only passively consume technology, but to create 
technology so that they can be an active part of the digital era. 

WHAT
Fun and interactive high level 
coding course learning how to 
create program technology. 

WHEN & WHERE
Term 4, 2019
Primary: Classroom C3
Mondays 12.30 PM (lunchtime)
Int. & Coll.: School Library
Fridays 3.20pm to 4.20pm

APPLY NOW    ( Limited Spaces Available )

To give your child the opportunity to learn how to program 
technology apply now at codingnz.com/signup




